From: < WVBTTinfo@gainwelltechnologies.com >

Date: Mon, Oct 6, 2025 at 8:52 AM

Subject: Federal Government Shutdown

To:

Dear WV Birth to Three Direct Service Providers, Service Coordinators, and RAU Staff,

Good morning, everyone. Please see the information below regarding the federal government shutdown and how it may affect the WV Birth to Three (WV BTT) system.

The federal government shutdown began at midnight on Wednesday, October 1, 2025.

WV Birth to Three continues to accept referrals and provide services to children and families in need.

WVBTT will be monitoring the situation weekly but does not anticipate any disruption in payments at this time as a result of the federal shutdown.

WV BTT State Office staff continue to work as usual.

We will keep you updated as we receive additional information.

As always, we appreciate your questions and the hard work you do each day to provide services to our WV Birth to Three families.

Mel Woodcock, MA Director, WV Birth to Three